Planning Commission Minutes September 15, 2020

1	. Ca	Ħ	to	റ	rd	er

Chair Nuck called the regular meeting of the Planning Commission of the City of King to order at 6:01 p.m.

2. Pledge of Allegiance

Chair Nuck led the Commission and audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. Roll Call

Chairperson David Nuck X Oscar Avalos X (video conference)

Paulette Bumbalough X (video conference)

David Mendez X Brett Saunders X (video conference)

Staff present: Community Development Director, Doreen Liberto; Asst. Planner, Maricruz Aguilar (video conference); Executive Admin. Asst./Deputy City Clerk/ Planning Secretary, Erica Sonne; City Attorney Roy Santos (video conference)

4. Public Comments

None

5. Presentations

None

6. Consent Calendar

All matters listed on the Consent Calendar are considered routine and may be approved by one action of the Planning Commission unless any member of the Planning Commission wishes to remove an item for separate consideration.

A. Approval of Minutes: August 04, 2020

Action: Motion made by Commissioner Avalos to approve minutes of August 04, 2020. Seconded by Commissioner Bumbalough. Motion carried 5-0.

Daniel Lopez ask what was on the last meeting agenda and Community Development Director Liberto explained.

7. NON-PUBLIC HEARINGS -

None

8. PUBLIC HEARINGS

A. Project: Amendment No. 1 of Mills Ranch Specific Plan Amendment

& Mills Ranch Design Manual

Applicant: City of King

Location: Mills Ranch Specific Plan area

Consideration: The proposed project includes but not limited to the following:

- 1. Amend Introduction pages (e.g., names of staff, commissioners. council members).
- 2. Amend the Mills Ranch Specific Plan project description, including:
- Reduce Central Community Park from 3.34 acres to ½ acres.
- Reduce total project park/open space from 17.61 acres to 14.76 acres.
- Remaining 2.84 acres to be developed into 40 affordable housing units and one live-in manager's unit for a total of 41 units (@14 dwelling units/acre).
- Increase total dwelling units from 400 to 441 units.
- Adopt the Site Plan for an affordable housing project.
- 3. Change all graphics, including tables, to reflect above including the proposed CHISPA footprint for 41 units.
- 4. Add a new theme and architectural type for the CHISPA proposal.
- 5. Update General Plan Goals and Policies for amendment and keep General Plan Goals and Policies for originally approved Specific Plan.
- 6. Add language regarding Consistency Determination.
- 7. Incorporate graphics and language from Planning Commission Interpretation on the Mills Ranch Specific Plan Amendment related to fences.
- 8. Add language regarding allowing the community development director to make findings of substantial conformance.
- 9. Add language regarding construction of sheds.

Recommendations: Staff recommends the Planning Commission: 1) receive staff's and presentation; 2) open the public hearing; 3) allow the public to provide comments; and 4) continue the public hearing to October 6, 2020 for consideration.

Environmental Determination:

The project is exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) pursuant to Section 15332 of the CEQA Guidelines. In-Fill Development Projects, as the project is consistent with the General Plan and zoning as modified by specific plan, is less than five acres in size, has no value as habitat for endangered, rare or threatened species, can be served by existing utilities and public services, and

will have no significant traffic, noise, air or water quality effects.

Community Development Doreen Liberto introduced this item with a PowerPoint presentation.

Chair Nuck opened the public hearing,

Daniel Lopez – asked the location of the Park. Chair Nuck stated that it will be north of any houses that are currently built. He lives on Hermosa Way. A map and the Powerpoint presentation will be sent to him.

Marty Northrip – She said they are already running plumbing lines closer to the park. She is concerned that additional homes will be need more space. There are no backyards in these homes. This is not going to be a popular decision in this area.

Community Development Director stated that 199 permits need to be issued to trip a park being built and they are on 108 building permits issued currently.

Carlos Villagomez – He is on Heirloom Place. He feels that we need more park space because there is hardly any yard space. He is thinking in the long run. He would like to see more places to hangout, track for exercise, bathrooms, place for birthday parties.

Chair Nuck stated that the Linear Park would be for exercise as it has trails and walking space.

Jaclyn – She purchased a Nino home last year. Her concern is the amount of space for families. There backyards are small and she pays monthly HOA fees and she thought that would pay for the parks.

Community Development Director stated that the HOA fees cover things like maintenance of the alley ways, common landscaping areas, lighting but the City would maintain the parks.

City Attorney explained that the Central Community Park and the South West Community Park would be maintained by City and the rest of the open space would be maintained by the HOA

Mindy Hunt stated that they are building structures not just laying out plumbing. She feels that the Community Park could be for sharing with others. She feels that the smaller park would be for the apartments that are being proposed. Ms. Hunt wants to know how the control over the apartments happens. She is very happy about the linear park. People have been waiting since 2005 but she feels that the parks won't go in for many more years. The kids are playing in the alley and there is not place where they can really play.

Chair Nuck tried to answer her concerns over the apartments stating that CHISPA would be the ones building the apartments and from what he as seen in the City they have done a good job keeping the property up and cars to a minimum so there is not a large impact on the surrounding community.

Noel Lara- Concerned about the park not going in. There are lots of kids now more than in the last 8 years that he has lived there. He said that Kings Station, Bedford Street is full of cars. For years, his yard has been dry and not maintained. They have been told that the HOA money is for the parks.

Benito Dominguez – Livingston Ave. he is concerned about trash from the apartments blowing to his house and wants to know what the HOA money is being used for.

Staff stated that the HOA items need to be brought up at the HOA meetings. Also, they will come back at the next meeting with a list of items HOA is responsible for.

Terry Jenkins - stated that all the kids are in the street playing and alleyways and the park would be a really good investment. She would like a stop sign put back on Heirloom and Legacy. Staff will look into it.

Marty Northrip is concerned about the home buyers are being told by someone that the HOA money is going to be used for parks. She is concerned about deceptive advertising.

Jaclyn stated that houses are more affordable here and more people are buying houses with more kids and we need more park space.

Daniel Lopez wanted to know how soon answers will be answered and when a decision is made. Community Development Director Liberto explained the process.

Motion by Commissioner Saunders to continue the public hearing to October 6, 2020 for consideration. Commissioner Mendez seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

Commissioner Bumbalough asked who maintains the Linear Park. Community Development Director stated that she would come back with that answer. Commissioner Bumbalough is concerned about the City taking on the cost of maintaining the parks and concerned about taking on the maintenance of a park and not being able to maintain the park to the best it should be because of safety for the users. She would like to see more stop signs possibly. She would like the Commission consider reaching out to the HOA for clarification on what is being paid for with homeowner's funds.

Commissioner Saunders stated that they got the letters and read all of them and hope to have more comments from the community.

Carlos Villagomez asked if a survey could be created on issues and concerns for the parks. Staff will look into it.

Marty would like the Powerpoint presentation. We will forward by e-mail and upload it to the website.

Commissioner Bumbalough likes the idea of a survey to clear things up. It would help people understand the facts.

Commissioner Avalos likes the idea of the survey as well.

B. Project: An Ordinance Amending Chapter 17.03 of Title 17 of the

King City Municipal Code Pertaining to Commercial Cannabis

Activity

Applicant: City of King

Location: The regulatory ordinance would apply to all zones within the City

limits.

Consideration: An Ordinance Amending Chapter 17.03 of Title 17 of the King City

Municipal Code Pertaining to Commercial Cannabis Activity

Recommendations: Planning Commission adopt a Resolution recommending the City

Council adopt an Ordinance amending Chapter 17.03 of Title 17 of the King City Municipal Code pertaining to commercial cannabis activity in order to modify the restrictions on locating cannabis retail

storefront dispensaries adjacent to residential properties.

Environmental

Determination: The project is exempt from the California Environmental Quality

Act (CEQA) pursuant to Section 15332 of the CEQA Guidelines, In-Fill Development Projects, as the project is consistent with the General Plan and zoning as modified by specific plan, is less than five acres in size, has no value as habitat for endangered, rare or threatened species, can be served by existing utilities and public services, and will have no significant traffic, noise, air or water

quality effects.

City Attorney Roy Santos introduced this item.

Chair Nuck opened the public hearing,

Marty Northrip ask if it is a mixed-use zone could the dispensary go there. City Attorney said no.

Jaclyn asked is there a limit on how many dispensaries. City Attorney stated that the current limit is 2.

Chair Nuck closed the public hearing.

Commissioner Saunders asked if it changed the map at all, does it increase the size at all. City Attorney stated no.

Rob Cullen asked if the map was shown. This ordinance change is to clarify and jive with the map that was presented to the public and is a clean-up item.

Commissioner Avalos asked if we change the verbiage will it affect existing locations.

Mr. Cullen shared his map with Assistant Planner Aguilar so she could share it to the screen.

City Attorney made clarification of the changes with the map up.

Motion by Commissioner Saunders to adopt a Resolution recommending the City Council adopt an Ordinance amending Chapter 17.03 or Title 17 of the King City Municipal Code pertaining to commercial cannabis activity in order to modify the restrictions on locating cannabis retail storefront dispensaries adjacent to residential properties. Commissioner Mendez seconded. Motion carried 5-0.

- 9. Regular Business- None
- 10. Planning Commission Report -
- 11. Director Reports-
 - A. Update on the virtual Salinas Valley Planning Commission Academy (Saturday, October 3, 2020 from 9.a.m. to 3:30 p.m.)
 - B. Multimodal Center is coming together. Railpros will be meeting every other week.

City Attorney Santos thanked the Planning Commission for letting him sub in for the City Manager.

- 12. Written Correspondence- None
- 13. Adjournment

There being no further business, the Planning Commission meeting was adjourned by Chair Nuck at 7:31p.m.

David Nuck

Planning Commission Chairperson

City of King

Erica Sonne

Planning Commission Secretary

City of King